

 Your Ref/Eich cyf:
 CTMUHB_121_20

 Our Ref/Ein cyf:
 CTMUHB_121_20

 Date/Dyddiad:
 19 May 2020

 Tel/ffôn:
 01443 744800

 Fax/Ffacs:
 01443 744888

Email/ebost: Julie.butler@wales.nhs.uk |
Dept/Adran: Corporate Development |

Sent by email to:

request-654565-f1133f96@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Bleddyn ap Dafydd,

Freedom of Information Request: Our Reference CTMUHB_121_20

Thank you for your request for information received on 12 March 2020, regarding Clinical Negligence Claims. Please find the response from Cwm Taf Morgannwg University Health Board set out below:

You asked:

I am writing about an FOI on clinical negligence payments paid out by your Board, so would be grateful if you could let me know the following:

- 1. Total amounts of clinical negligence paid in 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19 and 2019-20;
- 2. The number of claims made in the above years;
- 3. A breakdown of groups of claims (the top three categories/reasons claimed for) made to the Board in the above years; and
- 4. The total number of outstanding claims against the Board.

Our response:

Please see provided in the table below an overview of Clinical Negligence Claims managed by Cwm Taf Morgannwg University Health Board. The top 3 types of settled claims has remained consistent during the period. As at the 20.04.2020 the Health Board currently has 272 open Clinical Negligence Claims. These claims are at various stages throughout the claims management process.

	Claims received	Claims settled	Total damages for claims settled	Top 3 type of settled claims
2016/2017	105	42	£5,557,037.01	1. Treatment Error 2. Delays 3. Inpatient Falls
2017/2018	90	56	£9,081,043.80	
2018/2019	39	51	£4,550,681.63	
2019/2020	49	32	£13,157,618.00	

Cyfeiriad Dychwelyd / Return Address:

Bwrdd Iechyd Prifysgol Cwm Taf Morgannwg, Pencadlys, Parc Navigation, Abercynon, CF45 4SN Cwm Taf Morgannwg University Health Board, Headquarters, Navigation Park, Abercynon, CF45 4SN

Cadeirydd/Chair: Professor Marcus Longley

Prif Weithredydd/Interim Chief Executive: Dr Sharon Hopkins

Under the terms of the Health Board's Freedom of Information policy, individuals seeking access to recorded information held by the Health Board are entitled to request an internal review of the handling of their requests. If you would like to complain about the Health Board's handling of your request please contact me directly at the address below. If after Internal Review you remain dissatisfied you are also entitled to refer the matter to the Information Commissioner at the following address:

- Information Commissioner's Office Wales
 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH
- Telephone: 0330 414 6421 / Email: wales@ico.qsi.gov.uk
- https://ico.org.uk/

You should note, however, that the Information Commissioner would normally expect you to have exhausted our internal complaints procedures before dealing with such an application. Further guidance may be found on the Information Commissioner's website click here.

Cwm Taf Morgannwg University Health Board routinely publishes details of all Freedom of Information Act requests received in its disclosure log. The Disclosure Log can be found at http://cwmtafmorgannwg.wales/foi/disclosure-log/

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries.

Yours sincerely

Julie Butler

Freedom of Information Officer/Swyddog Rhyddid Gwybodaeth